Mr R Probyn

Planning Policy Manager

Huntingdonshire District Council

Pathfinder House

St. Mary’s Street

Huntingdon PE29 3TN

8th February 2007

Dear Mr Probyn, 

Huntingdonshire Design Guide Draft Supplementary Planning Document

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above mentioned document. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the document the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

3.5.1

With regard to on-street parking, suitable regard needs to be had to the expectations and requirements of new residents. It must be recognised that many of them will be seeking secure parking provision next to their properties when seeking to purchase their new homes.

Reference is made to under-croft parking, this is likely to be extremely expensive to implement, as would any related requirement for the provision of lifts. Furthermore, the removal of very large amounts of soil will require significant additional lorry movements. This would not be sustainable. Technical considerations and site-specific abnormalities will also have an impact on the achievability of such a limiting design solution. Furthermore, it would seemingly present very serious crime and safety issues, which would be likely to deter many potential home purchasers. Whilst underground parking will be appropriate in some circumstances, it will be inappropriate for the vast bulk of housing development schemes. 

Consultation

The HBF looks forward to being consulted on all future relevant LDF documents. It would appreciate being advised in writing either when any such document is being adopted, or when any DPD is being submitted to the Secretary of State.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region)
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